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December 21, 2022 

 
Notice to the Industry 

 
2023 Stallion Enrolments 

 
Stallion Owners are reminded that 2023 Stallion Applications are due 
January 15, 2023 in order to avoid late fees.  Stallions must be enrolled in 
the Quarter Horse Racing Industry Development program for their 
offspring to be designated as Ontario Sired. 
 
Active (breeding) stallions may enrol up to January 15, 2023 at no 
fee.  After January 15, there will be a $200 late fee to enrol an 
actively breeding stallion.  This includes breeding with frozen semen 
from inactive/gelded/deceased stallions. 
 
Inactive stallions (not breeding in 2023) may enrol up to 7 days after the 
end of racing to be eligible for program benefits such as Stallion Awards. 
 
An Owner must be enrolled in the Program in order to enroll any horse, 
so an Owner Application should accompany the Stallion Application. 
 
An updated Application to Accredit an Ontario Stallion form is available on 
the Ontario Racing website, www.ontarioracing.com. 
 
For further information, please contact: 
 
Kathie Wilkinson 
Program Coordinator 
Quarter Horse Racing Industry Development Program 
Ontario Racing 
Direct: 416-477-5529 
qhprogram@ontarioracing.com 
 
 


